
 

 

Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 

Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 

 

The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, December 10th, 2019 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commissioners 

Room at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to public notice posted in three public places & 

broadcast by KNLV Radio, Ord, NE.  Chairman Krause called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm with the following present: 

Commissioners, Krause, Hurlburt and Jeffres.   

 

Motion by Jeffres to approve the agenda, second by Hurlburt.  Aye, all; Nay, none.  

 

Motion by Jeffres to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioner meeting held November 25, 2019, second 

by Krause.  Aye, all; Nay, none. 

 

Motion made by Jeffres to designate ‘The Burwell Tribune’ as the official County newspaper for 2020, second by 

Hurlburt.  Aye, all; Nay, none. 

 

The Treasurer monthly revenue report was reviewed as presented.   

 

Resolution 2019-34; Delinquent Taxes.  Motion by Jeffres to approve Resolution 2019-34, second by Krause.  Aye, all; 

Nay, none. 

 

Linda Thoene, County Treasurer, informed the Board that she did not include any expired county certificates in the 

resolution and is still waiting on direction from the County Attorney and the County Board as how to proceed with said 

certificates. 

 

Tim Rowse, County Veterans Service Officer, presented the Board with his quarterly VSO report.  

 

The Clerk of the District Court monthly report was reviewed as presented.  

 

Road Superintendent, Gary Kinney, presented with information on the Road Department.  He stated that 839
th

 road was 

nearly complete.    

 

In new business, the matter of overdue case account report for District Court was discussed.  County Attorney Crandall 

will speak to the District Court Judge as how to proceed with handling the overdue accounts.   

 

Linda Thoene presented with original specs and blue prints of the Courthouse that had been found in the rafters of a 

building in town and she suggested contacting the museum to see if they would be interested in them.   

 

Commissioner Hurlburt gave an update about the recent meetings she had attended on the various governing boards 

that she has been appointed to be on for the 2019 year.  

 

With no further business, Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 2:15 p.m. 

 

Attest: ____________________    Attest:  _______________________       

             Keri L. Koenigsberg,                  Scott L. Krause, 

             Garfield County Deputy Clerk                                 Chairman of the Board 


